To: The Faculty of Skidmore College

From: The Tenure Review Board

Penny Jolly, Professor of Art History, Chair Denise Evert, Associate Professor of Psychology Susan Walzer, Associate Professor of Sociology

Re: TRB Annual Report, 2008-2009

The Tenure Review Board met eight times during 2008-2009, and the Chair of the TRB met once with the Vice President for Academic Affairs and the Dean of the Faculty. The committee reviewed two cases regarding candidates denied tenure. Basing its judgment upon the issue of "inadequate consideration," the TRB determined that neither case warranted review; we conveyed these recommendations to the President, the CAPT, and the candidate.

Further, the committee brought a motion to the faculty revising its membership criteria and the list of persons who are notified of its recommendations; this motion passed at the April 24 faculty meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Penny Jolly, Chair

TRB 2009-2010

Susan Walzer, Sociology, Anthropology, and Social Work, Chair Penny Jolly, Art History Corey Freeman-Gallant, Biology